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 Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward)
 P: 0409 945 927
 E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Limbert, Greg – Deputy Mayor (Eyre Ward)
 P: 0428 816 837
 E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward)
 P: 0427 255 188
 E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward)
 P: 0488 028 347
 E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
  
 LaChina, Guy – (Eyre Ward) 
 P: 0413 908 468 
 E: Cr.GLachina@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward)
 P: 0412 172 232
 E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward)
 P: 0459 499 454
 E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au
 
 Wheaton, Phillip – (Flinders Ward) 
 P: 0428 261 301 
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au

We welcome you to your community Newsletter!
Information, articles, and letters printed in the Criterion
that are provided by members of the community do not
necessarily represent the thoughts or views of the
Council. The Criterion is available from the first Thursday
of every month and copies are available from.

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office
Streaky Bay Newsagency
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre
Haslam
Wirrulla General Store
Poochera Hotel
Port Kenny General Store

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the Council
website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au.

If you would like to advertise your business, please
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre.

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
T: (08) 8626 7033

Deadline for submitting articles for the March edition is
5pm, Friday 1st March 2024.

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community criterion
is forever growing, and we would like to hear your
thoughts on what we can do to improve – please email
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the Visitor
Centre and speak with the staff. 

Newsletter Contacts Council Elected Members
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Council News
GOVERNANCE

Leasing and Licence Policy 
Council has endorsed a revised Leasing and Licence
Policy that will be applicable to all Council land and
buildings that are leased or licenced to local community
groups, organisations, businesses and private
individuals. Those person(s) affected by the policy will
be advised accordingly. 

The CFS Shed lease is currently being negotiated and
Council moved a motion without notice at the January
meeting to pursue a lease amount of $5000 for rent per
annum. 

Poochera Play Space Development
Council budgeted in the 2023/24 Annual Business Plan
to undertake a design concept for a play space in
Poochera. Council endorsed at the January meeting of
Council that the budget scope for the playground
design (the value of the playground space) be
$250,000, this will ensure that the design is within this
budget scope. Community consultation on this play
space will commence in the coming months. 

Pioneer Park Development
Installation of concrete paths are continuing to progress
as underground services and above ground works
using heavy machinery is completed. Paths to dump
point and bin bank still to be completed in line with road
resheeting and bitumen sealing. Dump point will be
closed for 2 weeks to complete this work and uses will
be directed to the Caravan Park which Discovery Parks
have said they will accommodate. All the flush kerbing
has been completed. Crusher fine paths need to be
finished to the edge of kerb. Toilet installation
completed. The nature play equipment has been
installed and the swale is 95% complete with rocks,
logs, and log steppers. The crab climber (play
equipment) has been installed along with the soft fall
sand. Lawn has been laid and irrigation is working.
Garden beds around pull in bay need to be prepped
and planted. All other garden beds are ready for
planting. require preparation ready for plants. Entrance
statement rock wall has commenced.

Town Entrance Statements
The township Entrance Statements the bases and
concrete has been poured and the signage installed. A
false stone wall is to be installed along the front of the
sign followed by backfilling and planting out to provide
some low key landscaping.   

INFRASTRUCTURE

Youth Precinct 
Council endorsed at the January meeting of Council
additional expenditure for the installation of the
following at the precinct;

CCTV Installation 
Safety Railing to Western Ramp
Footpath Realignment to Round-a-bout
Bollards to perimeter 
Signage 

Streaky Bay Jetty Repairs
Department of Infrastructure and Transport Officers
were on site to assess the current condition of the
Jetty which will help them better understand the
condition and status of the Streaky Bay jetty to help
inform remediation works. The jetty was closed to the
public for two consecutive days, on 23 and 24 January
2024. The Streaky Bay Jetty is different to the Haslam
Jetty as it is owned and operated by the State
Government. Hence, they are responsible for any
possible remediation works. Contractors will be back in
the later part of the year to repair the Jetty. This will
see the closure of the Jetty whilst the repairs are being
undertaken. 

Montgomerie Terrace Bicycle Path Planning
Council endorsed the Grant Agreement for this project
at the November meeting of Council. Council Officers
have sent back the Grant Agreement and will begin the
engagement process for the planning/engineering
consultants in late January 2024. A meeting is
scheduled with the consultants for Mid-February 2024
to commence the design process. 

Finlayson Road / Eyre Highway Intersection 
A motion without notice was moved to write to the
Department of Infrastructure and Transport to
advocate for prioritization of realigning the Finlayson
Road intersection with the Eyre Highway. The Council
are advocating for this work due to the ongoing safety
concerns of heavy and long vehicles pulling out onto
Eyre Highway. Letters have been sent and the Mayor
and CEO met with Local Member for Flinders to
discuss the matter. 

Western Transit Loop 
(Wells Street/AB Smith Road Round a Bout) 
Road counters will be deployed in the coming month
to assess current traffic volumes. The information from
this activity will be used to reassess the original design
of the roundabout to ensure its suitability for current
traffic numbers and movements. 

INFRASTRUCTURE CONTINUED...
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Council News
INFRASTRUCTURE CONTINUED...

Cemetery Expansion
The Cemetery Expansion project has been completed.
Quotations for a cement plinth, will be sourced shortly,
and will be included in the 2024/2025 budget.

Roads Update 
Roads – Construction
Rubble Raising

Blasting Contractor arriving start of February to
Blast 65,000m3 in the Yanerbie Pit

Currently Completing
Reston Park Road

Recently Completed
Barretts Road - Completed

Patrol Grading 
Grader 1: Recently completed hundred of
Yantanabie, currently completing hundred of
Walpuppie.
Grader 2: Completing shoulder maintenance or
Sceale Bay Road

PLANNING & REGULATORY

Land Management Agreement Waivers
Council received a request for an LMA waiver at Oscar
Williams Drive Streaky Bay, with the approval of a
reduced front set back requirement. A second waiver
was requested on the same street and endorsed for
increased fence height and spacing of fencing posts. 

Chandada (Unmade Road) Partial Road Closure
Council endorsed this partial road closure that forms
part of the Andromeda mining site to move to Stage 2
of the Road Closure Process. 

Perlubie Road Opening and Closing 
Council is pleased to have completed this process that
has enabled the ongoing access to the beach to be
retained through the formalization of a roadway to the
beach. The new boundary alignments will now be
fenced in the coming weeks. 

Refueling in Public Places
A question without notice was raised at the January
meeting regarding the requirements and responsible
authorities for monitoring, safety, and spill aspects of
refueling close to foreshore locations. Council Staff
have investigated the matter and the regulatory
responsibilities are with the Environment Protection
Authority of SA.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/TOURISM

Mobile Food Van Vendor Policy 
Council reviewed its existing Policy with no major
changes and the Policy is set for a review in another 12
months. A copy of the Policy is available on Councils
website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Speeds Point
Council endorsed a draft layout for the redevelopment
of the Speeds Point Campground. However, the intent
is to be that development is like the Tractor Beach
Campground. The works are dependent on ongoing
negotiations for long term dedication from the State
Government. 

District Masterplan(s) Endorsement 
The Council endorsed the township masterplans
following an extensive consultation process at the
December 2023 meeting, copies of these documents
are available on Councils website
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au .

Caravan and Camping Strategy Review
The existing document has been reviewed by WAX
Design in line with the Masterplan Development
process and current trends. The document has
undertaken its initial review and feedback provided; a
second review is underway prior to being presented to
the Community Strengthening Planning Committee for
comment in March 2024.

Tractor Beach Toilet – Hybrid System 
Funding was allocated in the 2023/24 budget to
convert the current labour-intensive compost system
into a non-flush hybrid system. Gough Plastics have
provided options and a price, and the Manager
Prosperity is discussing with local plumber to ensure
the appropriate system is selected and check that the
size of the new system can be retrofitted to the current
toilet structure.

Surfers Beach Carpark and Staircase 
Council considered a report at the October 2023
ordinary meeting of Council regarding a proposal from
Crown Lands to dispose of a portion of the land on
which the surfers beach carpark and staircase reside
on to the Council. The Council considered this
proposal noting that it would increase Council’s
operational costs through asset acquisition, increased
maintenance costs and depreciation, however
considered the economic and social value of the asset
needed to be maintained for the future.
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Council News

A proposed plan was provided by Crown Lands
following this endorsement, clarification that the
proposed boundary encompasses the entire carpark
and allows for future expansion as requested by the
Elected Members has been further sought. 

SUSTAINABILITY

Skate and Scoot Workshops 
Council once again held its annual skate and scoot
workshops at the Streaky Bay Youth Precinct. It was
fully booked out and was great to watch the youth of
the district under guidance test out and learn some
new skills to navigate the new precinct. The day was
supported by local food van vendors and Council
would like to thank everyone for their support. 

Australia Day Awards 
See separate article. 

Community School Pool 
The community school pool is open every day from
2pm-6pm on weekends. Pool passes are available
from the Visitor Information Centre. Users can now pay
via direct debit on site. Due to public holidays and
thunderstorm activity the pool was open for 25 days
out of the 31 and recorded 301 users for the month of
December 2023. 

Recruitment and Attraction Short Video
Development 
Shooting has been undertaken for the video, thank you
to all those that participated, and Council is now
awaiting the draft cut for review. 

Santa in the Centre
The visitor centre space was a mini-Christmas
wonderland with decorations, photo opportunities,
activity tables for children to make reindeer food,
decorate Christmas baubles or complete a Christmas
colouring or activity sheet. The Men’s Shed built a
Santa sleigh which was very popular with the kids. The
Santa event held on Thursday 21 December from 10am
to 2pm had 167 visitors. The VC has had nothing but
positive feedback for this event.

New Years Eve 
The Family Fun Fest was again successful, Xtreme
kites and paddle hosted jumpy castles, zorb balls and
the clown and duck trailer and was very popular with
families, food vendors Thip Thai, Basil and Belle, Pizza
Foreshore and the mens shed all reported a succesful
trade. 

Tree Assessment Report 
Council endorsed the Tree Assessment Reports that
were undertaken in mid 2023. A copy of those reports
is now available on Councils website
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Eyre’s Waterhole Overnight Camping 
No further updates at this time. 

Stormwater Management Plan Development
The first round of Community Consultation sessions
and on-site visits were held in mid-September along
with a face-to-face Councillor workshop. There has
been an identification of missed LidAR mapping data
when this was undertaken which diminishes the
accuracy of modelling for the South Eastern corner of
the township, this has now been completed. 

Council Officers have met with the Consultants to
review initial mitigation measures and provided
preliminary feedback, a follow up meeting is scheduled
in the coming weeks. A workshop is planned with
Councillors for Mid March 2024.

Speed Limits on Council Beaches 
A reduced speed limit from the 100kmh speed limit
received an overwhelming response to reduce the
speed limit to a default speed of 40kmh and 25kmh
when passing or within 100m of a pedestrian. Signage
has now been installed across the relevant locations. 

Waste Management Strategy
Council received a Draft of the Strategy and endorsed
the Strategy to go out to Public Consultation.
Consultation details will be published in the coming
weeks. 

PLANNING & REGULATORY

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

SA Youth Week Grants Program
Council Officers have applied to the SA youth week
grants program for youth activities including art
workshops and laser tag to be delivered in March
2024.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT CONTINUED...
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Council News

Streaky Sounds is almost upon us, a family friendly
music festival that promises to bring music, joy, and
economic vitality to Streaky Bay.

At first glance, one might wonder why Council (with
support from its amazing community) is venturing into
the realm of music festivals. 

Allow me to shed light on the reasons behind this
initiative, which aligns with our commitment to
enhancing the liveability of our district and fostering
sustainable economic development.

Liveability Enhancement: A Harmonious Community
Atmosphere
One of the key ingredients that contribute to the
unique character of Streaky Bay is its tight-knit
community. We believe that hosting events like the
Music Festival adds a new layer to our town's
liveability. Music has an unparalleled ability to bring
people together, transcending age, background, and
interests. The festival will create a shared experience,
fostering a sense of unity and pride among residents.

Moreover, this event provides an opportunity for local
artists and musicians to showcase their talents,
creating a vibrant cultural scene within our community.
By supporting our homegrown talent, we not only
encourage artistic expression but also contribute to the
development of a flourishing creative community.

Tourism Beyond Peak Seasons: Putting Streaky Bay on
the Map
While our town flourishes during peak tourist seasons,
we recognize the importance of bolstering our
economy during quieter times. The Streaky Sounds
Music Festival strategically positions us as a year-
round destination, attracting visitors during off-peak
periods. By diversifying our events calendar, we aim to
extend the tourist season, thereby generating
economic activity that benefits local businesses and
stimulates job growth.

The festival will showcase the unique charm of our
district, enticing visitors with our breathtaking coastal
scenery, warm hospitality, and vibrant cultural
offerings. As we draw music enthusiasts and curious
travellers alike, we elevate Streaky Bay as a must-visit
destination on the map.

Economic Development Catalyst: Supporting Local
Businesses
Beyond the cultural and social benefits, Streaky
Sounds serves as a catalyst for economic
development. 

Local businesses, from eateries to accommodations,
will experience an upswing in activity during the event.
The influx of visitors presents an opportunity for local
businesses to showcase their products and services,
fostering growth within our business community.

Furthermore, the festival provides a platform for
collaboration between local businesses and the
broader community. Partnerships formed during such
events can lead to lasting economic synergies,
benefiting everyone involved.

In conclusion, the Streaky Sounds Music Festival is not
just about music; it's about fostering community spirit,
boosting our liveability, and driving economic growth in
a sustainable manner. So come along to Streaky
Sounds 2024 and immerse yourself in the amazing
tunes. Ranging from slow acoustic melodies and cover
artists to our big indie/alt/pop/rock headliners.

See you on March 10th at the Streaky Sounds Music
Festival. 

Warm regards,

Damian Carter
CEO, District Council of Streaky Bay 

CEO UPDATE CONTINUED.....CEO UPDATE
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Citizen of the year Award Winner : Jonas Woolford
Jonas Woolford has been named the Citizen of the Year for
his exceptional contributions to the Streaky Bay and District
Medical Clinic and his unwavering dedication over the past 5+
years as its chair. Jonas is not only passionate about
healthcare but also plays a vital role in the fishing and
aquaculture industry. His extensive involvement includes
roles such as President of Abalone Industry Association SA,
Chair/Vice Chair of Abalone Council Australia, and
Chair/President of Wild Catch Fisheries SA. Jonas actively
advocates for increased medical services in Adelaide and
works tirelessly to ensure the Streaky Bay community has
access to quality healthcare.

Young Citizen of the Year Winner: Ava Brace
Ava Brace, a passionate and community-minded youth,
has been recognized as the Young Citizen of the Year.
Ava's extensive volunteer work includes umpiring junior
netball, coaching junior basketball, and establishing her
own business, "Basil and Belle Coffee Van," to address
the community's need for food and coffee supply during
tourism peak periods. Accepted as a 2023 Rural Youth
Ambassador, Ava actively promotes the voices of young
people and serves as an inspiring role model.

Business of the Year Winner: Venus Plains
Venus Plains, the unseen heroes of our community's
agricultural industry and the Eyre Peninsula, have been
awarded the Business of the Year. This family-run agricultural
business not only excels in its field but also generously gives
back to the community. Venus Plains sponsors the Hawks
Football and Netball Club and actively engages in various
community organizations, including The SBMC board, Meals
on Wheels, Hawks Football Club, and NEPA Health Board.

Community Event of the Year Award Winner: ArtsUp
Exhibition
The ArtsUp Exhibition has been recognized as the
Community Event of the Year. This incredible event, run
by motivated volunteers, supports the arts community of
Streaky Bay. With a diverse range of art, the exhibition is
inclusive for people of all ages, providing an excellent
opportunity for locals and visitors to meet like-minded
individuals. ArtsUp Exhibition adds a valuable and free
event to the community calendar.
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Active Citizen of the Year Award Winner: Ty Redden
Ty Redden has been honored with the Active Citizen of
the Year award for his valued contribution to the youth
of the district. Ty's efforts at the Streaky Bay Golf Club
have been pivotal in getting the younger generation
interested in the sport. As a teacher at the Streaky Bay
Area School, Ty has gone above and beyond in his role
with the F1 in Schools challenge, actively mentoring and
encouraging students since 2018.

Long-Term Recognition of Service Award Winner:
Graham Redding
Graham Redding has been honoured with the Long-
Term Recognition of Service award for his tireless efforts
at the Streaky Bay Golf Club and significant
contributions to the Streaky Bay Tourism and Business
Association. Graham's enduring commitment reflects his
dedication to the community over the years.

Travis Barber, Mayor of the District Council of Streaky Bay, extends heartfelt congratulations to all the Australia Day
Award winners in 2024. Mayor Barber expressed his satisfaction at the remarkable diversity of nominations, allowing
for the recognition of outstanding contributions across multiple categories.

“It's truly wonderful to come together and acknowledge the remarkable contributions made by individuals,
businesses, and community groups to our region. I congratulate all of the winners and express gratitude for their
invaluable contribution,” Mayor Barber said.

Once again, this year has provided an opportunity for many to come together and celebrate Australia Day alongside
the awards ceremony. The festivities commenced with the traditional annual breakfast event, followed by the raising
of the National flag and the subsequent award ceremony. The District Council of Streaky Bay extends its warmest
congratulations to all the Australia Day Award winners. Their contributions have been pivotal in shaping Streaky Bay
into the vibrant and thriving community it is today.
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Sue Montgomerie
Sue Montgomerie was nominated for her extensive
work within the community. One of the bigger highlights
in 2023 for Sue was organizing 'Floral Friday - The
longest table lunch'. This was a well loved event
fundraising for cancer. It raised $20,000. This event was
also a nomination for event of the year.

On top of Sue's event organising she had many other
happenings to keep her busy, we will highlights just a
few. 

President of the ladies bowling club
Events coordinator of the Whiting Carnival which is a
known event, Australia wide
Western Eyre Peninsula Bowls manageress
Volunteers for Meals on Wheels

Sue has contributed to many various organisations such
as Perlubie Sports Day, Ladies golf and Senior Citizens.

  

Josie Williams
Josie is a very active member of the Streaky Bay
community spending many many hours volunteering her
time recruiting and coordinating the gardening team that
do fortnightly visits to manicure the Hospital gardens. 

Josie also spends her time visiting the residents of
Elmhaven who enjoy her warm jovial nature. Josie's help
over the many years has been invaluable to  the facility
and the community. We thank you Josie
  

Kerry Johnson
Kerry is a committed, valued active member of the
Streaky Bay community and has been for many many
years. 

Kerry's dedication on a weekly basis to the Elmhaven
and Hospital gardens as a volunteer is irreplaceable, her
dedication to the gardens is a comforting and pleasing
sight for the patients and residents.

Kerry also holds many other volunteering roles in the
community. The list is long...... but these include

Treasurer of The Hospital Auxilary
Streaky Bay Bowls Club committee member &
skipper, President and association delegate
Streaky Bay Golf Club - President of the EP
Association
Tennis Association - Coach and junior manager and
still an avid supporter of the tennis club to this day
Volunteer over the years at Streaky Bay, Wirrulla
and Piednippie sporting clubs

Kerry is a valued volunteer of Meals on Wheels, the local
Op Shop and is always the first to put her hand up at
any event involving the Community Sporting Complex or
the West Coast Hawks Football/Netball club assisting in
catering, banking, cleaning, cooking and gardening.
Kerry’s hard work over the many years will never be
forgotten.

Citizen of the Year Nominees

Rhonda Foster
Rhonda was been nominated based on the many
contributions she has provided to the community over
many decades.

Rhonda has been a tireless volunteer at the Streaky Bay
Community Op Shop and also the Streaky Bay Museum.
Rhonda is the quite achiever that keeps the wheels
turning and keeping things 'shipshape'. 

Rhonda’s efforts over the many years have included her
involvement in the local sporting clubs. Rhonda is a
valued member of CWA and also Probus.

Rhonda worked for many years at the Streaky Bay
Hospital in the laundry. Being the caring, kind hearted
person Rhonda is, nothing stopped her from purchasing
nightwear from the Op Shop for the patients at the
hospital. She would then launder it and if necessary
mend the items so that no patient would be without
decent clean apparel. She is an absolute treasure
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Ryan Brougham
Ryan is a very active member of the Streaky Bay
Community. He dedicates a lot of time into our younger
generation by involving himself in coaching within the
tennis, basketball and football club. 

Ryan is a role model for the children at the Streaky Bay
Area School showing his leadership skills by being male
captain of the successful EP Secondary swimming team.
He has been very successful in his events achieving
awards at all levels. 

Ryan is an asset to our community and we thank you
Ryan for all that you do.

Young Citizen of the Year Nominees
Kyle Feltus
Kyle is a caring, respectful sportsperson who shows
leadership ability.  Kyle has spend his years playing
gold, cricket and football in our community.

Kyle is an avid golfer who spends his time coaching
juniors where he sets an example to the younger
generation. He regularly holds golf coaching sessions
for the younger members of the club where they thrive
off his knowledge of the game. 

Kyle spends many hours volunteering his time in
maintaining the Streaky Bay Golf Course. Kyle is very
proud of the greens and fairways and keeps them
above regional golf course standards.

Kyle spends a lot of his own time volunteering at the
gold course by mowing, fertilising, weed/insect spraying,
watering and fixing the leaks. 

Our town is extremely lucky to have such a young
motivated person involved in our community
Thank you Kyle

Glenys Horseman
Glenys is another incredible person that Streaky Bay is
lucky to have. Glenys spends her downtime
volunteering at the Community Op Shop and also at the
local community library. Glenys is as generous as they
come, she spends many hours outside of her working
hours by visiting her elderly patients to ensure they're all
ok, and is always available to provide them with extra
help with any chores that they need doing. 
She is one of the very generous carers in our community
for the elderly and we thank her for all that she does

Donna Whittenbury
Donna is a hardworking volunteer that our community is
fortunate to have. Donna spends many hours at The Bay
Community Op Shop. This includes volunteering her
time on a weekly basis, serving customers and
welcoming visitors, ensuring the shop is clean, tidy and
donated items have been priced. Much of this time is
out of hours. Donna is also a loyal volunteer at the
National Trust Museum. Again, she welcomes visitors,
cleans, ensures antique donations are suitably
preserved and carefully displayed. We thank Donna for
her time over the many years
  

Citizen of the Year Nominees
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  Community News

January was a big month for the Streaky Bay indoor
bowlers. So much was achieved.

There was the organised spring clean on 3/1 plus several
individual extra tasks undertaken and importantly a
screen door was installed at the clubhouse northern
entrance
The door, courtesy of the Sporting Complex, is the last
item on the 2023 wish list agenda to be completed.
Social indoor bowling for 2024 commenced on 10/1
following the usual 2 week recess. 
Three games are played every Wednesday afternoon and
the club is pleased to welcome visitors.
The afternoon of 31/1 had an extra enjoyment when a
strawberry and cream decorated cake was presented to
celebrate the birthday on 27/1 of member Connie
Robinson.

That days play brought some unusual score results of 8/7,
7/8, 7/8 for the first 3 games then at the end of all games
played 3 of the 6 teams had each scored 3 wins. 
This meant a shots count to determine the winner.

January, however, was not filled with all good news. 

The passing on 5/1 of longtime bowler June Francis
brought sadness to the club. June was a supporter of
many sporting bodies and organisations, always in the
forefront of volunteers, a friend to many and during her
illness June was a lady of immense courage.

 Winning teams were=
 Jan.10 = Bev O., Shirley, Joylene
 Jan.17 = Gay, Geoff, John
 Jan.24= Julie, Roger, Pat, Keith(visitor)
 Jan.31= Connie, Darryl, Raylene, Julie

                                                                                                Farewell June Francis

INDOOR BOWLS WCASA

The Trust was formed in memory of Dorothy Dolling
(1897 – 1967), a founding member of SACWA and
dedicated community worker. She was a well-educated
woman for her time, graduating with a Masters of
Science (Mathematics and Physics). Her leadership,
enthusiasm, passion for education and deep concern for
the individual, underpinned her desire to inspire isolated
country women and children “to help them help
themselves”. She was awarded the Order of the British
Empire in 1944 for her welfare work during WWII and
awarded Life Membership of SACWA in 1945.

The Trust was created to benefit students of any age
who live in rural and regional South Australia by
providing grants to support or further their studies,
education and training. The Trust is funded from
donations by SACWA branches, members and the
general public and is managed by SACWA to provide
grants on an annual basis.
The current grant program round opened in November
2023 and applications qre to be received by 4pm on
28th February 2024. Successful applicants are not
required to be members of SACWA.

The Streaky Bay Branch of SACWA encourage your
application.

Application forms can be downloaded from:
https://www.sacwa.org.au/assistance/dorothy-dolling-
memorial-trust/

Or contact:

SACWA State Office, (P) 08 8332 4166
(E) sacwa@sacwa.org.au
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Community News

STREAKY BAY PROBUSMENS SHED

Our numbers have been up of late with visitors and
people back from holidays.

We have been lucky enough to have been given some
tools, fasteners and various pieces of timber from a
deceased estate. Along with the above items we were
given two wooden projects that were incomplete.
Our aim is to complete at least one of these and give it to
a family in Streaky Bay who it was intended for. Jim Petty
has put his hand up to do this project. We had a visitor in
Keith Barker a few weeks back who is living in Elmhaven.
Thanks to Elmhaven for lending Keith his gopher to get
around, and thanks to Jim Clarke for showing him the
way to the Men’s Shed. A big thank you must go to John
Lelifeld for a great job in sorting out one of our inside
wood storages areas.

John also helped Wayne Miller remove some unwanted
wood from around the Men’s Shed and take to the
rubbish tip.

The “A” green out the front of the workshop is looking
good again thanks to Mick Le Cerf and Jim Petty.
Thanks to Owen Pritchard for cutting up off cuts of
timber we now have plenty of kindling ready for sale for
the winter months. As for projects on the go at present
we made a mud kitchen for Busy Kids and also about to
start another for them. Thanks to John O’Brien and Mick
Le Cerf for doing this project. The Rocking chair is
complete and waiting to be picked up. We have been
approached to make some bat nesting boxes. Some
outdoor seats have been dropped off for refurbishing.
Still making some bird nesting boxes. We are still
collecting old spectacles to send to Indonesia where
there is a shortage. Spectacles can be dropped off at the
Men’s Shed on Fridays or the Bay Community Op Shop
during opening hours. 

Probus began the year technically challenged with a zoom
speaker for our first meeting. Ashley Maloney is the
Granddaughter of our members Peter and Jenny Elyward.
She spoke to us on being a trainer with Australian Lions
Hearing ,diabetic dogs and medic Alert Dogs. This
organisation is located in Mt. Barker SA. 

Since 1980 (ALHD) have been training and offering hearing
dogs etc to eligible people. They also have their own
breeding programme. There are 2 dogs being used in our
own town. 

It costs just under $ 40,000 to train, deliver and support a
puppy. They do not get any funding from the Gov, so it is
supported by donations. Anyone interested in donating.
Contact them on info@lionshearingdogs.com.au 
They also have lovely merchandise you can purchase.
Ashley did an awesome presentation with the help of Jess
Mattam, thankyou girls. 

On our ‘Happy Chat’ morning 11 of us visited ElmHaven
and had a chat and morning tea with some of our
members who are living there, and others in the home,
followed by a browse around their gardens. It was a
beautiful day, and a very enjoyable morning for all who
attended. 
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  Community News

STREAKY BAY SCOUT GROUP

Calling new Scout Leaders for 2024

Are you looking for a rewarding local Community
Volunteer Role in 2024 ?
Streaky Bay Scout Group is urgently seeking adult leaders
to run both/either Joeys and Cubs in 2024. 
It would be devastating if in 2024 our important
Community Youth group were to go into recess.
Without Scout Leader/s, our vital Community Group simply
cannot continue! 
Our Joeys (6-8yrs) and Cubs (8-11yrs) kids have enjoyed
many years of learning life skills, adventure, friendship,
teamwork and fun camps.
All whilst located at the best Scout Hall in SA, at the
beautiful Slidys Beach. 

For information about volunteer Leader opportunities
please contact locally: 

President: Shannon Bubner on 0428 272 041 or
Secretary: Leah Bubner on 0419 991 360

Please help support our local kids !

STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY OP SHOP

Have you visited this tiny little oasis? Please do.... you
may be surprised! There are many bargains to be had.
Early in January the Op Shop had a post Christmas/ New
Year gathering of its valuable volunteers and their
partners at Secretary Julie's home. The 'bring a plate’
lunch (and dessert) was accompanied by lots of sociable
chit chat, and reminiscing too.

A successful year has seen the shop support Elmhaven
and the New Years Eve Fireworks display. More recently
the Streaky Bay Area School's 'Bay Racing F1' (who will be
competing in the Nationals in Canberra - the only State
Regional Team to do so) and the upcoming Streaky
Sounds have been sponsored.

Applications for donations by Community groups will
soon be advertised, and are to be lodged by 10th May.
We consider all requests from within the Streaky Bay
Council District. 
Keep your eyes on Facebook, with regular updates on all
sorts of topics and/or items for sale being planned.
Support of the Op Shop is very strong as we continue to
support our community.
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Community News

Streaky Bay National Trust Museum will be celebrating
its 45th birthday in 2024. We are going to celebrate
with free entry on Friday 1st March (9-2), Saturday 2nd
March (9-12) and Sunday 3rd March (10-12). On the
Sunday we will be providing morning tea and a birthday
cake. We hope that many of our past volunteers and
community members come along and mark this
occasion with us.

 New paving in the Blacksmiths Shop

On that same Sunday our Museum will be welcoming
visitors from other National Trust Museums around Eyre
Peninsula as later in that day we will be hosting the
Eyre Regional National Trust Museums meeting. These
meetings are an annual event around Eyre Peninsula
where we can share ideas, information, funding
sourcing and much more. Guest speaking at that
meeting will be Peter Leadbeter who is president of the
National Trust of South Australia and Lyn Finch who is
president of the Streaky Bay Tourism & Business
Association.

New paving at the Kelsh Pug'n'Pine Cottage

The improvement of infrastructure projects that we
undertook last year are almost completed. Two sheds
have new cement floors, and the paving now extends to
the Kelsh Cottage and to the toilets. The Blacksmiths
and The Saddlery are also undergoing renovations with
both currently having their floors replaced with pavers.

   General cargo carrier - the Yandra                       Grain carrier - the Harold

Come and visit us at the Museum and see the extensive
range of artefacts and information that we have. We have
large model boats of fishing boats, grain carriers and
general cargo carriers on display. The Harold, which had
carried grain from Streaky Bay in the 1930’s was
commandeered by the United States in WW2 and never
returned. The Yandra which bought supplies to Streaky
Bay for 30 years, served in the Australian Navy in WW2.
The Yandra picked up survivors from the Kormoron, which
was the German ship that destroyed the HMAS Sydney.
The Yandra was also involved in the hunt for the Japanese
midget submarines that were inside Sydney Harbour. After
it’s war service the Yandra was welcomed back to the
West Coast with welcome home parties in several towns. 

NATIONAL TRUST MUSUEUM NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM CONTINUED....
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COMMUNITY DATES AND MEETINGS

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER
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HAVE YOU MET MY PET – PHOTO EXHIBITION

The inaugural Pet Photo Exhibition was a hot topic among the community, with over 80 entrants, showing us just how
much Streaky Bay and surrounds love their pets. A massive Thank You to our sponsors; Elders, Lincoln Veterinary,
Pet Stock Port Lincoln, KCs Hair Salon, Streaky Bay Meat, District Council of Streaky Bay, Nutrien Ag and Perlubie
Sea. And of Course, our Winners… Some amazing photos were entered, making it a tough choice among the judges,
but here are the Results. 

JUDGES AWARDS
First: Cash the Kelpie (Owner Taylah Brown)
Second: Bella the Cat (Owner Linda Williams)
Third: Lamb Chop the Lamb (Owner Sharon and Dahlena) 
Fourth: Miss the Maltese (Owner Nova Roe)

PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARDS
First: Ottie the Poodle (Owner Shirley Petty) 
Second: Padua the Alpaca (Owners Karen and Brett)

DOOR PRIZE WINNER
Sheryl Dzenis

HAVE YOU MET MY PET
PHOTO EXHIBITION
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2024 South Australian Volunteer Awards 
Nominations are open between 15 January and Sunday 10 March 2024.

The Joy Noble Medal
The Andamooka Community Project Award

The Excellence in Volunteer Management Award
The Premier's Award for Corporate Social Responsibility

The Young Volunteer Award

Online nomination form will be available at www.vsant.org.au

Community News
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Moores Boat
Ramp Permits

Please remember to display your permit
on your dash

Daily, weekly & monthly permits can be purchased from 

 Main Office 
Visitor Information Centre
Killas Streaky Bay
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Community News

Streaky Bay Mowing
Ph Rob: 0410857833

Mowing
Weed Spraying
Tree Trimming

Handy Man service
Garden Maintenance
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STREAKY BAY ST AGUSTINES
Anglican Church

EmploymentCommunity NewsEmployment 
MILLERS AUTO
Light vehicle mechanic
Contact Callan on 0428 011 099

DRIFT CAFE STREAKY BAY
Front Of House All Rounder
If you want to join our team, contact 0477 008 669
or driftstreakybay@gmail.com

STREAKY BAY HOTEL MOTEL
Streaky Bay Hotel is seeking bar staff.
Please phone 8626 1008 or email
admin@streakybayhotel.com.au 

ELLIOTTS BAKERY & CAFE
Front-of-house. Barista experience preferred.
Drop your CV into the Bakery

FUNKD COFFEE & FLOWERS
Barista / All rounder wanted 
Drop your resume to Marni at the cafe 

COUNTRY HEALTH CONNECT - Streaky Bay
Community care worker WHA3 & WHA4 - Casual Pool 
To apply contact Kayla Wylie at 7669 1077 or email
kayla.wylie@sa.gov.au

CROWDERS TYRE SERVICE
Tyre fitter needed, 
To apply call 8626 1068 or email
admin@crowderstyre.com

 

STREAKY BAY
NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM

Opening Hours
Tuesdays 9 – 2

Wednesday 10-2
Friday 9 – 2

And Saturday 9 -12 noon
(Sat in daylight saving

months)

Services 
10:30am on 4th, 11th, 18th &

25th February  

Led by Rev Mark Hawkes Pt
Pirie 

Please look at church board
for any changes.

 Peter Eylward 

Mid-West Health & Aged Care Inc.
Annual General Meeting
Tuesday 13th February 2024
Wudinna Health Centre Meeting Room at 5.30pm

Interested individuals from the Elliston, Streaky Bay and
Wudinna communities are invited to this year’s
presentation of reports that will take place in Wudinna. 

Nominations are being called for any person residing in:1
x Streaky Bay, 2 x Elliston and 2 x Wudinna local
government area representatives – 3 year term is eligible
to nominate as a member of the Association under
section 25 of the Associations Incorporation Act 1985.
This is an opportunity to be involved in the auspice
arrangements for Commonwealth & State Multi-Purpose
Service funding to facilitate, co-ordinate and provide
hospital, primary health and aged care services to the
local government areas of Elliston, Streaky Bay and
Wudinna. It is also an opportunity to source funding,
encourage, seek and manage donations and funding
opportunities to support the expansion and or
improvements of existing services, or introduction of
additional services. 

Nominations can be made by contacting: 
Kym Gillett (Chair)
PO Box 11, ELLISTON SA5670
Phone: 0429 879 055 or 86879 055

West Coast Catholic Parish Sunday 4th February

Streaky Bay  8.30a.m.
Chandada  10.30a.m.
Ceduna  6.00p.m.

Sunday 11th February
Streaky Bay  10.30a.m.
Chandada  8.30a.m.
Ceduna  6.00p.m.

Tuesday 13th February
Chandada  6.00p.m. (Vigil Mass for Ash Wednesday)

Wednesday 14th February (Ash Wednesday)
Streaky Bay  8.30a.m. and 7.30p.m.
Ceduna  5.00p.m.

Sunday 18th February
Streaky Bay  8.30a.m.
Minnipa  11.00a.m.
Ceduna  6.00p.m.

Sunday 25th February
Streaky Bay  10.30a.m.
Chandada  8.30a.m.
Ceduna  6.00p.m. 26
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BUFF LODGE
49 Park Avenue, Streaky Bay 

Open to the public
Monday - Friday

4pm - 8pm

Happy Hour TUESDAY 4-8pm
Casual Darts Thursday

FREE 8 ball table 
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Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 

1123 Flinders Highway,
Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol

Telephone 0427 261 328

 
For your 

Property Maintenance needs

• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments

Call Greg and Sonya 
0487 445 693
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BECKS 
WE ARE NOW SELLING

Televisions
Fridges
Freezers
Dishwashers
Stoves & much more....

BRANDS IN STORE

ELECTROLUX
BEKO
WESTINGHOUSE
KELVINATOR
HUSKY BREVILLE

HISENSE
TCL
WHIRLPOOL
MILANO
HAFELE 

& many more.....

32



33



FAITH NOTES
Last Friday our nation marked the annual commemoration of Australia Day.

For some Christians Australia Day is a National Day of Prayer.

What might our prayers be as we ponder the land, the people and the gifts that abound in
our lives?

(1)             Prayers of Gratitude

We thank God for the:

·gift of life
·gift of faith and the freedom we have to practice it freely
·gift of our families … for their love and sacrifices
·gift of friends and a community who looks out for us and after us
·gift of our First Nations Peoples … their rich history, culture and sacred connection to the
land and oceans
·gift of the diverse and stunning natural beauty of the environment … the oceans, beaches,
ancient geological formations, fauna and flora
·giftedness of our community and the personal gifts each of us has been blessed to receive.

(2)               Prayers of Lament

Not everything about our nation is as God would want it to be or as we would want it to be.
We pray for:

·the poor, the homeless, the lost, the lonely and the least 
·those carrying the heavy cross of sickness and limitation
·those in broken and toxic relationships
·respect for the dignity of all our sisters and brothers and opportunity for all
·respect for the sacred gift of life especially for those at the beginning and end of life
·the grace of conversion of hearts to the Gospel and ways of Jesus Christ
·a greater respect for the environment, its finite resources and future sustainability.

Help us to ponder, discover, and live God’s will in all the situations of our lives. Allow God to
lead us in the ways of truth, love and peace. May we be endowed with all the gifts we need
to bring life and light to our every person we meet on the journey of life and may we have a
‘heart’ especially for those in greatest need. Amen.
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 5 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )
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